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COCKPIT CORNER – by Brian Sherman, did4ways@aol.com 
 
WELCOME to 2019! Your club officers, wait a second, are their club officers? Well I’ll get to that in a 
minute. The club extends its best wishes for a Happy, Healthy and Fun-filled New Year.  

Christmas was a fun time for me, Randy and his Regina as we were able to spend the holidays with his 
daughter’s family in Virginia. The daily temperature ranged in the low 50’s – low 60’s. Great flying 
weather. And fly we did. Santa delivered a couple of Parrot Bee Bop 2’s to my niece’s boys. Notice the 
good posture, focus and intensity! - I hope you and yours are pre-flighting your aerial vehicles now too. 
Flying weather is not far off. 

Now back to that pesky subject of club officers. Due to the 
lack of turnout for the December meeting the quorum 
needed to conduct the vote was not present. Therefore in 
their last act for 2018 the attendees made a motion (which 
was seconded and approved) to postpone the election to the 
Jan’19 meeting.  

(We are hoping that the lack of attendance had more to do 
with the late publication of December’s edition of Whirlwind 
and the fact that the first Saturday of the month fell on 12/1 
so it seemed like only one week in December rather than a lack of interest in the companionship and food 
@ Platz’s.  )  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
BFMS’s newest member toast Scott, Scott and Brian for showing up. 

See you at Saturday’s meeting! 

Until next time keep the cockpit up and be safe.  
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Any questions or comments 
should be directed to 

Scott King at: 
skyking@ptd.net 

The next meeting of the 
BFMS will be at: 

P.J. Whelihan’s (Platz’s) 
Saturday, January 12th         

at Noon 

2019 Dues are Due 
 

Scott Voth will be collecting dues until January 31, 2019. You can pay at the 
next meeting, or you can mail a check to:  

 
Scott Voth (BFMS)  

P.O. Box 74, Palmerton, PA 18071.  
 

Dues are still $35.00 for the year, and a family membership is 35+12 or $47. 


